

高雄市立鼓山高中 109 學年度第二學期第二次段考《高三》 英文科試題卷

範圍：三民高中英文第六冊 L6.L8.L9.L10

6 年 班 號 姓名

電腦讀卡代碼:02 請將選擇題答案劃記於卡片上，基本資料劃記錯誤扣 5 分

一、詞彙及慣用語選擇題 (30 題 每題 2 分 共 60 分)

- () 1 The police didn't regard the case as a robbery because the victim's wallet had been left _____ in her bag.
(A) intact (B) contact (C) depart (D) attach
- () 2 At the funeral, the friends and family members of the departed put flowers on top of the _____, saying farewell to him.
(A) burial (B) coffin (C) tomb (D) collar
- () 3 Almost every Westerner knows who St. Patrick is, but much of the saint's actual life still remains _____.
(A) erect (B) grim (C) mist (D) obscure
- () 4 Noah _____ that kids with birth defects can also bring delight to their families, although some people disagree with him.
(A) traces (B) fumes (C) consents (D) asserts
- () 5 Many people in Melbourne are the _____ of Chinese immigrants who moved to Australia in the 19th century.
(A) descendants (B) guardians (C) nominees (D) instructors
- () 6 A _____ is recommended by health experts as one of the best ways to fight against MERS.
(A) vacancy (B) biology (C) vaccine (D) caption
- () 7 The issue of human _____ is still highly controversial. Many people disapprove of this idea from a religious point of view.
(A) bronze (B) cloning (C) deed (D) tumor
- () 8 Naomi's passport will _____ in a few weeks. If she plans to travel abroad, she needs to apply for a new one.
(A) exploit (B) expire (C) halt (D) bang
- () 9 Apple is never afraid to break with tradition. It has created many _____ inventions, including the iPhone, the iPad, and the Apple Watch.
(A) conscientious (B) barbarian (C) extensive (D) unprecedented
- () 10 Sam didn't realize that his trust in his girlfriend was being _____ until he learned that she was having an affair with another man.
(A) substituted (B) renewed (C) yearned (D) exploited
- () 11 When the workers built that pharaoh's tomb, they had no idea that King Tut's burial site lay _____ their huts.
(A) beneath (B) benefit (C) chamber (D) chariot
- () 12 _____ of important figures are often put up in public places such as parks and squares, with the aim of commemorating them.
(A) Coffins (B) Arrows (C) Jewels (D) Statues
- () 13 Wilbur's teacher asked him to _____ his essay and make its main points clearer.
(A) endeavor (B) revise (C) pedal (D) sprint
- () 14 Letty bears a _____ similarity to her twin sister in both appearance and personality. Both of them have big eyes and are shy.
(A) striking (B) simultaneous (C) sentimental (D) succession
- () 15 Athena tried a _____ approach to solving the problem, hoping to find a solution that would not spark disputes.

- (A) synonym (B) commence (C) subtle (D) irrelevant
- () 16 It is an interesting _____ that the more anxious you are to find something, the less likely you are to succeed in doing so.
- (A) perfectionism (B) catalog (C) paradox (D) thesis
- () 17 At 1 p.m., there were two _____ explosions in different parts of this city. Bombs exploded at both a bus stop and a train station at that time.
- (A) rigorous (B) prospect (C) spectacular (D) simultaneous
- () 18 Though Jessica _____ to prepare for the job interview, the result was not encouraging—she wasn't employed.
- (A) departed (B) endeavored (C) yearned (D) curved
- () 19 The committee finally reached an agreement after a crucial _____ in their discussions.
- (A) sprint (B) bleak (C) plight (D) breakthrough
- () 20 These pictures are of great _____ value to Sue. They remind her of her happy days in high school.
- (A) sentimental (B) institution (C) substitute (D) simultaneous
- () 21 According to the weather forecast, there is no _____ of thunder showers this week.
- (A) prospect (B) purpose (C) proposal (D) potential
- () 22 Patricia had applied for the _____ for the clerk position at the supermarket. Unfortunately, she didn't get the job.
- (A) vacancy (B) vaccine (C) vanilla (D) vanish
- () 23 In some cold climates, people used melted snow as a _____ for tap water.
- (A) catalog (B) thesis (C) substitute (D) alley
- () 24 Nowadays, a college _____ no longer assures a person of a high-paying job.
- (A) diplomat (B) diploma (C) dilemma (D) delight
- () 25 All the staff members in this six-star hotel have gone through _____ training to provide their customers with the very best service.
- (A) relevant (B) rigorous (C) triumphant (D) innumerable

26-30 為一題組，請在框內選擇正確選項代碼

(A) gave; free rein	(B) give rise to	(C) broke into	(D) regardless of	(E) for good
---------------------	------------------	----------------	-------------------	--------------

- 26 I'm getting out of the publishing industry _____. I want to do something completely different next.
- 27 Everyone should be treated equally under the law, _____ race, religion, or sex.
- 28 After hearing Megan's joke, all of us _____ loud laughter.
- 29 Government officials are worried that the growing protests will _____ more violent action.
- 30 Jason Wu's family _____ him _____ to pursue his interest in fashion design. Now, he has become one of the most popular designers in the world.

二、單選文法題 (10 題 每題 2 分 共 20 分)

- () 31 The photos _____ tagged on Facebook; you can check them out now.
- (A) x (B) have (C) have been (D) were to be
- () 32 No sooner _____ the tickets of the concert _____ online than all of the tickets were sold out.
- (A) do; issue (B) was; issued (C) x; was issued (D) had; been issued
- () 33 Before the exam yesterday, I _____ for three months.
- (A) had been studied (B) studied (C) studying (D) had been studying
- () 34 The mother read her children bedtime stories, her soft voice _____ them to sleep.
- (A) soothe (B) to soothe (C) soothing (D) soothed
- () 35 Not until his mom went home _____ to do his homework.
- (A) Tom started (B) was Tom started (C) did Tom start (D) Tom was starting

- () 36 The skyscraper was built to be strong _____ a violent earthquake should occur.
 (A) so that (B) in case (C) in order that (D) as to
- () 37 If only I _____ the fact that I failed the final exam!
 (A) change (B) can change (C) could change (D) have changed
- () 38 It is _____ that I'm admitted by this leading college.
 (A) delighted (B) unbelievable (C) congratulating (D) discouraged
- () 39 The number of college graduates in that country is on the increase, _____ the number of job vacancies is on the decrease.
 (A) whereas (B) where (C) which (D) however
- () 40 選出文法正確且文意通暢的句子。
 (A) It was until the teacher came to help them that the students finished the job.
 (B) It was not until the teacher came to help them did the students finish the job.
 (C) Not until the teacher came to help them that the students finished the job.
 (D) The students didn't finish the job until the teacher came to help them.

三、課文綜合測驗題 (10 小題 每小題 2 分 共 20 分)

Jerry Yang, a Taiwanese-born American and the co-founder and former CEO of Yahoo! Inc., gave some valuable advice to the graduating students at a commencement ceremony at the University of Hawaii.

• Don't let the news get you down.

Even when the odds are _____ 41 _____ you, you cannot just sit back, doing nothing. Instead, you'd better actively _____ 42 _____ opportunities and look on the bright side.

• You get out of life what you put into it.

A high IQ or innate talent doesn't guarantee success. Instead, it _____ 43 _____ a willingness to work hard. Although it is true that good timing and some luck play important roles in success, they are no _____ 44 _____ for diligence and constant preparation.

• Do what you love, _____ 45 _____ it takes you down strange alleys.

If you find something that feels right but doesn't seem to match your plan, bravely take a chance and _____ 46 _____ it with some hard work.

• Get to know the world around you.

It is advisable that you make _____ 47 _____ a priority _____ 48 _____ the world by taking a trip to other cities or simply by logging onto the Internet. To broaden your horizons, you need to chart your own footprints on different lands, rather _____ 49 _____ the ones you're familiar with.

• Use your advantages _____ 50 _____ your advantage.

You need to learn to make the best use of the information technology available today and the education you are _____ 51 _____. Above all, don't stop learning and lose your passion and sense of wonder.

- () 41 (A) against (B) with (C) beneath (D) above
 () 42 (A) look for (B) look at (C) look after (D) look into
 () 43 (A) pays (B) costs (C) spends (D) takes
 () 44 (A) institute (B) institution (C) dissertation (D) substitute
 () 45 (A) only if (B) as if (C) only if (D) what if
 () 46 (A) commit to (B) apply to (C) confine to (D) adapt to
 () 47 (A) that; to explore (B) that; of exploring (C) it; to explore (D) it; for exploring
 () 48 (A) with (B) at (C) of (D) than
 () 49 (A) to (B) by (C) over (D) within
 () 50 (A) struggling against (B) throwing away (C) blessed with (D) turned into

This is the end of the exam. 預祝同學考試順利，畢業快樂！

____ 年 ____ 班 ____ 座號 ____ 姓名 ____ 總分 ____

電腦讀卡代碼：02

第壹部分、選擇題 (65 分)

一、文法選擇(課本及文法書)：每題 1.5 分 30%

1. () The zebra ran as fast as it could to avoid _____ by the fierce lion.
(A) captured (B) being captured (C) capturing (D) to be captured
2. () In the café, some are leisurely reading magazines, and _____ are checking their emails.
(A) other (B) another (C) the other (D) others
3. () Once _____, this drink should be stored in the refrigerator and consumed within three days, or it will go sour.
(A) be open (B) opened (C) opening (D) be opened
4. () _____ by the dog, the man was taken to the hospital immediately.
(A) After biting (B) Because bitten (C) After being bitten (D) Having bitten
5. () Most fast food is made of processed ingredients, with lots of artificial flavors _____. That's why such food tastes good to so many people. (A) adding (B) added (C) are added (D) to add
6. () Not until John finishes his homework _____ to play video games.
(A) he is allowed (B) is he allowed (C) does he allow (D) that he is allowed
7. () The king had three daughters, the youngest _____ was seriously ill.
(A) that (B) of them (C) of that (D) of whom
8. () With her hair _____ short, my grandmother look young and attractive.
(A) cutting (B) cut (C) cuts (D) to cut
9. () The apartment we saw today is much bigger than _____ we saw yesterday.
(A) which (B) it (C) that (D) they
10. () According to the police, the famous painting is believed _____ stolen by one of the museum's employees.
(A) to have (B) to be (C) be (D) to have been
11. () _____ a musical genius, Mozart displayed his extraordinary musical talent when he was little.
(A) Known for (B) Knowing as (C) Knowing for (D) Known as
12. () As the only one person in the room who didn't know how to dance, Mary felt like _____.
(A) in the same boat (B) breathing a sigh of relief (C) a fish out of water (D) without a doubt
13. () Many foreigners like to visit night markets in Taiwan _____ they can taste cheap and delicious local snacks.
(A) which (B), which (C) where (D) , where
14. () Bruce is _____ of the two brothers.
(A) more strong (B) the stronger (C) stronger (D) the strong
15. () Playing the piano is difficult for me. _____, I really enjoy playing it.
(A) However (B) As a result (C) In addition (D) In other words
16. () I get more _____ as I get older. Speaking of which, I just left my umbrella in the bus.
(A) absent-minded (B) absent-mind (C) minded-absented (D) mind-absented

17. () The task is _____. It will take you a lot of time to finish it.
(A) consuming-time (B) consumed-time (C) time-consuming (D) time-consumed
18. () Terry is a _____ person, which explains why he is so popular among his friends.
(A) good-tempered (B) well-tempered (C) good-tempering (D) well-tempering
19. () As summer is around the corner, the weather is gradually getting _____.
(A) more hot (B) much hot (C) hotter and hotter (D) hottest
20. () Tom is _____ his father. (A) as humorous than (B) as smart as (C) tall than (D) more interesting as

二、課外 7000 單字測驗：每題 2 分：10%

21. () The live broadcast of the game was _____ several times as a result of power failures.
(A) conversed (B) communicated (C) shuttled (D) interrupted
22. () The Navy is still searching for the _____ of the warship. (A) media (B) underpass (C) wagon (D) wreck
23. () Tom _____ his ankle while playing tennis yesterday. His ankle is swollen and hurts badly.
(A) suffered (B) sprained (C) crippled (D) sneezed
24. () Without the correct _____, access to these secret files is denied. (A) bulletin (B) accent (C) clue (D) code
25. () There are abundant _____ in our environment. Some can make us sick, whereas others can be beneficial to our health.
(A) diseases (B) disorders (C) operations (D) bacteria

三、綜合測驗：每題 1 分 15%

Most people don't believe me when I tell them my organization handles four hundred thousand __26__ on a daily basis with almost no mistakes. Furthermore, people are especially amazed by the fact that all of it is achieved using only bikes and colored pens! I work as a dabbawala for the Nutan Mumbai Tiffin Box Suppliers Association. My job is to pick up lunches from people's homes and deliver them __27__ to their workplaces. The system we use is a well-planned coding system __28__ organizes the lunchboxes first based on area and then based on detailed information such as workers' buildings or floors. Not until all the lunchboxes have been brought back to their owners' homes __29___. Since Mumbai is a crowded city, it is not convenient for most workers to bring their lunches __30__ them on trains. Therefore, the dabbawala service is helpful to them and at the same time, meaningful to us.

- () 26. (A) commutes (B) networks (C) enterprises (D) transactions
- () 27. (A) at times (B) in no time (C) on time (D) over time
- () 28. (A) that (B) what (C) in which (D) where
- () 29. (A) our job is done (B) is our job done (C) is done our job (D) our job done
- () 30. (A) on (B) for (C) with (D) along

During World War II, Nazis seized control of Warsaw in Poland. They established the Warsaw Ghetto and herded 400,000 Jews into this area. __31__ and disease caused thousands of deaths every month. A social worker named Irena Sendler was determined __32___. She joined an underground resistance group, __33__ in food and medicine secretly. She wanted to do more when Jews started to get sent to the death camps. With the help of friends and colleagues, she managed __34__ children out through various ways. These children were then given new identities with supporting __35___. Some were __36__ by Polish families. Others went to orphanages or convents. Irena __37__ of these identities and new homes in hopes of reuniting the children with their families after the war ended. __38___, Irena was arrested herself. Although she was tortured for information, she refused

to put others __39.__. Her friends saved her in the end and they continued their mission. If Irena and her friends had not helped, over 2,000 children __40.__. To this day, Irena is regarded as a true heroine and her bold story continues to inspire people everywhere.

- () 31. (A) Courage (B) Starvation (C) Agent (D) Smuggler
() 32. (A) to help (B) help (C) helping (D) helped
() 33. (A) bring (B) to bring (C) bringing (D) brought
() 34. (A) to getting (B) getting (C) got (D) to get
() 35. (A) documents (B) ambulances (C) suitcases (D) executions
() 36. (A) drowned out (B) come with (C) risen above (D) taken in
() 37. (A) spread her wings (B) kept a record (C) struck a balance (D) came to mind
() 38. (A) Luckily (B) Additionally (C) Especially (D) Unfortunately
() 39. (A) on track (B) by heart (C) at risk (D) to come
() 40. (A) will die (B) would have died (C) died (D) dying

四、文意選填：每題 1 分 10% 作答時不需考慮大小寫

- (A) but (B) multiple (C) for (D) adventurous (E) plenty
(F) spans (G) to begin with (H) prosperous (I) scores (J) comes with

Did you know the pop singer, A-Mei, belongs to an indigenous group? She is part of the Puyuma tribe from Taitung County. With over 14,000 members, this group has a very rich culture. One of their most famous traditions is the annual New Year Celebration that __41.__ more or less a week from the end of December to early January.

The event involves __42.__ important rituals. __43.__, there is the Monkey Ritual for young men approaching adulthood. During the ceremony, young Puyuma males who have been trained to hunt and build since the age of 13 pretend to “kill” monkey dolls made of grass. Though this is mainly to represent the courage needed to succeed in the wild, the ritual also __44.__ other important purposes. Not only is this event meant to develop bravery __45.__ it also keeps evil spirits away. Youths also take this time to show their respect __46.__ their elders.

After the Monkey Ritual comes the actual Hunting Ritual, where __47.__ of Puyuma men go into the mountains to hunt. On their return three days later, everyone celebrates with __48.__ of food. In addition, traditional songs are sung, with the elders showing their thanks for the __49.__ year.

Are you a(n) __50.__ person? The villagers welcome the public to join in their celebration. Go ahead and join, and make your new year a little different.

41. _____ 42. _____ 43. _____ 44. _____ 45. _____
46. _____ 47. _____ 48. _____ 49. _____ 50. _____

FOLK NEWS

[Home](#) > [Politics](#) > [Top News](#)

Taiwan Names the First Day of August as Indigenous Peoples' Day

By Daniel Chang, Folk News, Staff Reporter
July 29, 2005, 08:00 a.m.

TAIPEI (Folk News)—The government of Taiwan announced that starting this year, August 1 would be Taiwan's Indigenous Peoples' Day. The date is significant because on August 1, 1994, the constitution* was changed to include the rights of indigenous peoples. The law also changed the official name for indigenous peoples, who were previously sometimes described with the discriminatory* term "shan-bao" (mountain compatriots*).

The special date reminds Taiwanese people not only about their history, since the indigenous tribes have been living on the island for at least six thousand years, but also about how diverse Taiwanese culture is. By designating August 1 as Indigenous People's Day, the government called for more respect for indigenous cultures.

Naming the day Indigenous Peoples' Day represents the restoration* of the indigenous people's dignity, the government's Council of Indigenous Peoples said.

註：constitution 憲法 discriminatory 歧視的 compatriot 同胞 restoration 恢復

51. In which year did August 1 officially become Indigenous Peoples' Day in Taiwan? (2 分)

(A) 1994 (B) 1995 (C) 2005 (D) 2006

52. Which of the following is **NOT** mentioned in this news report? (2 分)

(A) The name of the reporter.

(B) The time this piece of news was released.

(C) A disrespectful term for indigenous peoples.

(D) The total number of indigenous tribes in Taiwan.

53. What purpose did the government have in designating August 1 as Indigenous Peoples' Day?

Copy a sentence from the news report. (3 分)

第參部分、非選擇題 (28 分)

一、文意字彙：每題 2 分 20%

1. _____ With sufficient sun and rain, farmers look forward to an abundant h _____ t.
2. _____ This pool is very s _____ w. Even at its deepest point, the water only comes up to one's knees.
3. _____ To help g _____ e a safe trip, don't drink before driving and stick to the speed limit.
4. _____ No matter how hard they tried, none of the other kids could c _____ e Mark to sneak out of his house at nighttime to break into the old warehouse.
5. _____ When hearing the news of her son's engagement, Mrs. Tomson b _____ t into tears of joy.
6. _____ The boss is such a c _____ e person that her employees can take two weeks of paid leave if they lose a family member.
7. _____ During the Olympics, local students were r _____ ted to help with all the preparations needed for the different events.
8. _____ It takes great courage for people to a _____ t their mistakes and apologize in time.
9. _____ Today many people like to live in the s _____ bs, where they can enjoy a better quality of life.
10. _____ A second printer in the office will increase e _____ y. Workers spend too much time waiting in line to make copies.

二、句型練習：每題 2 分 8% (錯 1 處扣 0.5 分)

1. Rewrite the sentence using the sentence pattern "If + S + V-ed/were..., S + would/could/might + VR...."
I cannot fly, and I will not travel around the world for free.
2. Rewrite the following sentence using the pattern "If + S + had + p.p..., S + would/could/might + have + p.p...."
I had not told my mother the truth earlier, so she got really mad about what I had done.
3. Combine the following two sentences using the pattern "with + O + V-ing/p.p./adj./prep."
The boy stared at the chocolate cake on the shelf.
His mouth was watering.
4. Combine the following two sentences using the pattern "...in which..."
I like the coffee shop.
In the coffee shop I can have a cup of coffee and work at a leisurely pace.

高雄市立鼓山高中 109 學年度第二學期第二次段考《高一》英文科試題卷

考試範圍：課內 L4-L6(含課本、習作、All in One、隨堂卷)，Kuso 英文法 CH5 名詞子句，學測字彙王 U14-U15

電腦讀卡代碼：02 年 班 號 姓名

第壹部分：單選題(占 72 分)

一、學測字彙王詞彙題：(占 30 分)

說明：第 1 題至第 15 題，每題有 6-7 個不等的選項，其中只有一個是正確或最適當的選項，請畫記於答案卡。各題答對者，得 2 分；答錯、未作答或畫記多於一個選項者，該題以零分計算。

(A) challenge (B) classical (C) cycle (D) combines (E) captured (AB) complex (AC) condition

1. The enemy soldier was _____ near the border.
2. Young Arthur accepted the _____ to pull the sword from the stone.
3. The advantage of teamwork is that it _____ many people's talents.
4. The museum has a _____ system for classifying its paintings.
5. The runner feels confident about the competition because he is in great _____.

(A) pressure (B) probable (C) precious (D) passage (E) preparation (AB) personality

6. The teacher asked her students to choose one _____ from the book and memorize it.
7. Ms. Park is popular among her students because she has a friendly _____.
8. The necklace grandmother gave me is not expensive, but it is very _____ to me.
9. It is highly _____ that Willy will fail the test. He didn't study at all.
10. We spent many hours on the _____ for the party.

(A) diet (B) diseases (C) deposits (D) decade (E) determine (AB) description (AC) destroyed

11. The terrible tsunami _____ many houses and took many people's lives.
12. What you do and say will _____ what people think of you.
13. You should wash hands often to prevent _____.
14. Every day, Eddie _____ some coins into his piggy bank.
15. The beauty of the scenery in the mountain is beyond _____.

二、句型文法題：(占 12 分)

說明：第 16 題至第 21 題，每題有 4 個選項，其中只有一個是正確或最適當的選項，請畫記於答案卡。各題答對者，得 2 分；答錯、未作答或畫記多於一個選項者，該題以零分計算。

16. _____ he comes or not matters little to me.

(A) If
(B) Whether
(C) That
(D) When

17. I really want to know _____.

(A) how can I improve my English
(B) how to improve my English
(C) what to improve my English
(D) how should I improve my English

18. The reason I didn't make it on time is _____ my car broke down.

(A) that
(B) due to
(C) because of
(D) whether

19. _____ wishes to come is welcome.

- (A) Anyone whom
- (B) Whoever
- (C) Whomever
- (D) Who

20. Our teacher told us that we could borrow _____ book we liked from the library.

- (A) whichever
- (B) what
- (C) however
- (D) wherever

21. It is obvious _____ human activity is the main cause of climate change.

- (A) that
- (B) for
- (C) to
- (D) whether

三、閱讀素養題型(占 30 分)

說明：第 22 題至第 36 題，請根據文章之文意選出最適當的一個選項，請畫記於答案卡。答對者，得 2 分；答錯、未作答或畫記多於一個選項者，該題以零分計算。

第 22 題至 29 題為題組

Note

Title: No Wonder He's Special

Background knowledge:

Wonder is a 2017 American family drama film directed by Stephen Chbosky and written by Jack Thorne, Steven Conrad, and Chbosky. It is based on the 2012 novel of the same name by R. J. Palacio and stars Julia Roberts, Owen Wilson, Jacob Tremblay, Noah Jupe, Izabela Vidovic, Mandy Patinkin, and Daveed Diggs.

The film, which follows a boy with Treacher Collins **syndrome** trying to fit in, was released in the United States on November 17, 2017, by Lionsgate. It received positive reviews from critics and audiences, with many praising Tremblay and Roberts' performances, Chbosky's direction, writing, musical score and faithfulness to Palacio's novel; the film grossed \$305 million worldwide on a \$20 million budget. At the 90th Academy Awards, the film was nominated for Best Makeup and Hairstyling.

(A) rescue (B) realized (C) ceremony (D) surgery (E) hardships (AB) awful (AC) apologized (AD) overheard

Summary:

The passage is mainly about a boy, Auggie, who survived his first year in school after a series of hardships. Even though he had undergone face _____ 22. _____, Auggie hated the way he looked and somehow gave up on himself. The first months of school were

_____ 23. _____ for Auggie. The school kids avoided befriending Auggie because he didn't have a normal appearance. At that time, Auggie wondered if he could fit in at school, but soon he had friends, Jack and Summer. However, on Halloween, Auggie

_____ 24. _____ Jack saying something bad about him. Because Jack truly wanted to be Auggie's friend after he realized that Auggie had a charming personality, he _____ 25. _____ to Auggie and then they became better friends than ever. On a later camping trip, some older kids made fun of Auggie, but Jack and other classmates came to his _____ 26. _____. Auggie noticed that things had changed when he returned to school. Auggie began to feel a sense of belonging with his **peers**. At the year-end _____ 27. _____, no one minded being close to Auggie and he didn't mind having his picture taken. The reason why Auggie no longer minded taking photos is that his friends accepted him for who he was, and so did he.

Other Information:

Treacher Collins **syndrome** (TCS) is a genetic disorder characterized by deformities of the ears, eyes, cheekbones, and chin. The degree to which a person is affected, however, may vary from mild to severe. Complications may include breathing problems, problems seeing, cleft palate, and hearing loss. Those affected generally have normal intelligence.

28. According to the statement, which of the following vocabulary could best replace the word “**syndrome**”?

- (A) operation (B) symptom (C) challenge (D) surgery

29. According to the statement, which of the following vocabulary could best replace the word “**peers**”?

- (A) friends (B) teachers (C) schoolmates (D) siblings

Note

Title: *Malala: Stronger Than Violence*

Background knowledge:

Malala Yousafzai (born 12 July 1997), often referred to as Malala, is a Pakistani activist for female education and the youngest Nobel Prize **laureate**. She is known for human rights advocacy, especially the education of women and children in her native Swat Valley in Khyber Pakhtunkhwa, northwest Pakistan, where the local Pakistani Taliban had at times **banned** girls from attending school. Her advocacy has grown into an international movement, and according to former Pakistani Prime Minister Shahid Khaqan Abbasi, she has become "the most prominent citizen" of the country.

(A) **educational** (B) **forbidden** (C) **encouraged** (D) **threatened** (E) **established** (AB) **discuss** (AC) **threats**

Summary:

Malala was a strong-willed girl who followed her beliefs despite all the difficulties and ____ 30. _____. The author's main purpose in writing this passage is to show that teenagers can make a difference in society. According to the context, in 2008, the region where Malala lived came under Taliban rule, and girls were ____ 31. _____ to go to school. From then on, the Taliban forced the Pakistani people to live in fear. Whereas most Pakistani girls got married at a young age and then stayed home, Malala's father was a great man who taught his daughter the true meaning of courage. Therefore, Malala was encouraged to stay in school and to discuss education and politics. In 2009, Malala started writing blogs for the BBC about her life under Taliban rule. Malala fought for girls' educational rights because she believed that everyone has the right to education. The Taliban ____ 32. _____ to kill Malala. In 2012, the news that a man wearing a mask shot Malala in the head shocked the whole world. However, Malala survived the surgery and her story inspired countless people. The Pakistani government was persuaded to ensure education for boys and girls alike. The Malala Fund was ____ 33. _____, and finally, in 2014, Malala became the youngest person ever to win the Nobel peace prize.

Other Information (The sources are collected from the website of Malala Fund.)

In 2018, I began studying Philosophy, Politics and Economics at the University of Oxford.

And every day I fight to ensure all girls receive 12 years of free, safe, quality education. I travel to many countries to meet girls fighting poverty, wars, child marriage and gender discrimination to go to school. Malala Fund is working so that their stories, like mine, can be heard around the world. We invest in developing country educators and activists, like my father, through Malala Fund's Education Champion Network. And we hold leaders accountable for their promises to girls.

In 2020, I graduated from Oxford University!

I will always treasure my time at Lady Margaret Hall — the lectures, club meetings, balls and late nights (some spent finishing papers, some just chatting with friends in the dorm). Although **a global pandemic** meant I spent my final months as a university student in my parents' house, I'm grateful that I was able to complete my education. After taking time to relax, I am more dedicated than ever to my fight for girls. With more than 130 million girls out of school today, there is more work to be done. I hope you will join my fight for education and equality. Together, we can create a world where all girls can learn and lead.

34. According to the statement, which of the following vocabulary could best replace the word “**laureate**”?

(A) blogger (B) winner (C) candidate (D) advocate

35. According to the statement, which of the following vocabulary could best replace the word “**banned**”?

(A) rescued (B) overheard (C) forbidden (D) forsaken

36. According to the statement, which of the following vocabulary could best replace the word “**a global pandemic**”?

(A) SARS (B) malaria (C) COVID-19 (D) insomnia

單選試題到此結束(占 72 分)

高雄市立鼓山高中 109 學年度第二學期第二次段考《高一》英文科

作答卷

年 班 號 姓 名

手寫總分： (滿分 28 分)

第貳部分:非選擇題(占 28 分)

說明:本部分共有兩大題，請依各題指示作答，答案請寫在答案卷上，若因字跡潦草，致評閱人員無法清楚辨識，其後果由考生自行承擔。作答使用筆尖較粗之黑色或深藍色墨水筆書寫，且不得使用鉛筆。

一、單字手寫(占 10 分)

說明:請將空格中的單字寫在答卷上，字首字尾之提示字都需填入，若未按說明填答，該題以零分計算。
例如: 題目 a e 需填入之正確答案為 apple，若只填 ppl 即使正確也以零分計算。每題 2 分，共 10 分。

Note Title: Walt Disney's inspirational Message: Dare to Dream

Summary:

Undoubtedly, Disney is not a company that simply provides entertainment. While the Walt Disney Company's message is represented in a variety of ways, it has always been conveying a message: Never give up p (1) uing your dreams. Briefly speaking, the primary purpose of the passage is to c (2) y Disney's positive message about dreams.

A Song: When You Wish Upon a Star

It was first introduced in the 1940 Disney Movie Pinocchio. The song tells us, "If your heart is in your dreams, no request is too e (3) e."

A Person: Walt Disney

Meeting with a lot of failures, he never gave up his f (4) h; instead, he kept trying. He created Mickey Mouse, which rescued his career and helped him build a kingdom. He said, "If you can dream it, you can do it."

Two Animations: Mulan and Zootopia

Through her dedication and never-say-die a (5) e, Mulan shows us that dreams should never be forsaken. Judy overcomes all the obstacles in her way by springing into action and never giving up.

(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)
-----	-----	-----	-----	-----

二、句子改寫與翻譯(占 18 分)

說明:請依提示改寫英文句子或中譯英，並將答案寫在答案卷上。(請記得標註標點符號。)
每題 3 分，共 18 分。(錯一字扣 1 分，扣完不倒扣。)

1. 請將以下劃線句子改寫成分詞片語/分詞構句(Ving/Vp.p.)

All this attention persuades the Pakistani government to adopt a new policy which ensures equal educational rights for boys and girls alike.

2. 請將以下劃線句子改寫成分詞片語/分詞構句(Ving/Vp.p.)

The novel which was written by my favorite writer is very interesting.

3. 請將以下劃線句子改寫成分詞片語/分詞構句(Ving/Vp.p.)

When she doesn't know what to say, Sarah remains silent.

4. 請以 that S+V 句型合併

The theory is worth thinking about.

The theory: There is life on other planets.

5. 請以 S+V+with+O+OC(Ving/Vp.p./adj./prep.) 句型合併

Malala's father read her letter. Tears rolled down his cheeks.

6. 中翻英（提示：可應用本次範圍單字片語，這些健行者 the hikers 提供參考）

雖然這些健行者遭遇到壞天氣，他們用正向的態度克服糟糕的狀況。(請以過去式造句)

